STATE BUDGET SUMMARY

(A Work in Progress)
6/30/2008
The budget news from the General Assembly remains unsettled at this time. Budget negotiators worked until 4:00 a.m. on Friday and Sunday morning an attempt to resolve any differences. It is hoped that the budget bill will be read during tonight's session which begins at 7:00 p.m. and that votes will be taken on Tuesday and Wednesday. 
Governor Easley weighed in over the weekend cautioning that the $151 million surplus has shrunk to $70. The Governor was critical of some of the tax relief measures. He was also vocal about salary increases for teachers being less than he recommended and warned, “I want to be clear – the budget must be balanced and have the right priorities for me to sign it.”
Provided below are some of the key elements of the conference budget that was released last week. It should be noted that it is expected that there will be alterations when the budget is presented this evening.

ABC Bonuses: The conferees included $70 million for this purpose. DPI estimates it will require $107 million to pay out the earned bonuses leaving a $37 million shortfall.

Transportation Fuel: The House budget reflected an increase of $41 million, the Senate $8 million and the conferees $26 million. DPI estimates it will require an increase of $56 million if diesel fuel remains at $4.08 per gallon or a gap of $30 million between the appropriation and anticipated costs.

NOTE: DPI reported that this gap in funding in the ABC Bonuses and fuel costs would require them to hold back some of the Initial Allotments. In a DPI email to Superintendents and Finance Officers last week it was reported “If we set the reduction at $50 million, this would convert to $33.86 per ADM…” Based on Edenton-Chowan Schools projected enrollment, $81,805 would be withheld from our Initial Allotment.
Average Daily Membership Adjustment: Both the House and Senate budgets included an increase of $12 for this line item. The conferees took the Title I headcount out of the formula and shifted the funds to other line items. The result is that the $12 million increase recommended from both chambers is now a $1.5 million decrease or a difference of $13.5 million.
